Meeting notes UCOL thurs 13th Feb 2020		draft 
Venue change : Number works, 90 Crawford St 
Apologies:  Warren Hurley; Susan Jack, Anne Thompson, Frances and Sandy Ross, Karen Orr, Sander Zwanenburg,  Juan Purcelli & Maria Callau, Catherine Spencer, Anne & Geoff King , Roz & Michael; Sara Ferriera,  Pauline Taylor, Tim Ross, Denis Chan & Adeline ( for the year to end Nov) 
Present: Rainer Beneke, Sue Thompson, Liz Wilson , Jan Burch, Alex King, Miriam Frances, Donald Shand, Rosemarie Smith, Gay Buckingham, Min Lee, Marianne Quinn 
Due to the room we usually use being taken over by the Uni around its Coronavirus operation, we were to use a different room. However, we couldn’t get into this and so shifted to Number works. Hence the meeting started at 7.50pm. 
Appreciations: Jan for having the meeting at Number works at short notice; Min to Warren and Jan for input into Body Corp doc; the flexibility of the group around tonight’s arrangements. To Gay for the new cards, especially the inclusion of instructions. 
PCG site report/ Updates 
Samples of paint not being available, we left this till next time. 
Rainer reported that the building is making good progress. How far ahead varies according to who we talk to: our Project manager says we’re ahead, while the builders say we’re on time…! We may know more after Easter.  
BCG report/ Updates – Donald and Min reported that there were some delays making payments due to accountant Nicola being unwell in January. It seems she’s on the mend, and her reports are again coming through. Min is confident Nicola is on top of all the forecasting and suggests so in the worst case scenario, all our accounting could be handed over to another accountant without much difficulty. Meantime, we hope Nicola makes a full recovery. 
Body Corp status update: Min thanked Claire for ‘tidying things up’ on the document ( ie making the terminology more consistent throughout, removing any double ups or confusion etc ). 
Min advised us that some things will be included as ‘principles’ ( eg participation in working bees, shared meals and use of guest accommodation) with the understanding that we as a group need to determine the ‘operating rules’ separately. 
NB: There will NOT be a Body copy wk shop on Sunday 23rd Feb. Min will send out the most recent draft prior to the next Thursday meeting. A meeting to review the whole document could be held on  Sunday 22nd March ( to be confirmed). 
What remains is to determine how the Body Corp rules can be changed/ reviewed. Currently, as per our UCOL agreement, the document states that changes require a 75% agreement. Min wondered how this fits with our preference for ‘consensus’ decision making. 
Progress report on the Heritage Fence: Rosemarie sent out an email late afternoon today, which not everyone received before the meeting. 
She reported that Zeel Steel has sandblasted the section they uplifted and the only colour evident under the white was green. These sections will be reinstated by the end of this month and the cost expected to be reasonable: to be confirmed shortly. ( Zeel Steel indicated $10K for this section, and the DCC have confirmed they will pay half of this). So far, removing sections was straightforward. These are all positive signs. ( We already have $25k budgeted for all this work).
Rosemarie reported that Andrea at the DCC says that the Memorial Arch and adjacent fence ‘comes under a completely different funding pool, from which we are able to apply for grants up to 80% from the DCC towards these costs’.  
Rosemarie expressed her frustration with the delays that have been incurred due to the difficulty establishing who we can apply for funds to, and timing of applications. She recommends we create an Incorporated Society for the purpose of soliciting funds from potential donor bodies ( Lotteries, etc, members of the public etc). 
Rosemarie also wondered about the formation of a Charitable trust. Donald referred to his meeting with Diccon Sim as to which part of this project can be reasonably claimed to be ‘of charitable purpose’/ of benefit to the public, etc. This seems clearer with regards the Archway and ten meters either side of this, but not the rest. Obtaining Charitable Trust status is not a simple undertaking and requires a lot of legal work.
However, there is a time pressure on some of this work, as openings need to be cut (and ideally gates built) in the fences in order that people living in the C and H Units off High St and those living the Alva Units can access their properties from the street. The meeting considered that it was best to consider this project in two parts; a) the fences that need attention to facilitate access to units ( and therefore allow us to get sign off to move in) and b) the Memorial Arch and adjacent fences either side, for which raising funds can continue to be explored. 
NB: the Archway and Memorial fence committee is made up of Rosemarie Smith, Warren Hurley, Sandy and Frances Ross, Donald Shand, Dennis Hodges ( as an ex pupil of the school), Merv Smith (a neighbor and local historian) and Lloyd Smith (Heritage Engineer and Rosemarie’s brother). 
Donald suggests that the BCG consider the budget required for the balance of the fences and gates and decide on that basis whether it is worthwhile attempting to solicit funds from external bodies. The costs that will be provided by Zeel steel at the end of this month will be very useful in determining this. 
Hopefully, that information will be available by the meeting on 27th Feb or certainly the one after. 
AOB: Working bee behind the Common house: Rainer confirmed that Bill the foreman is very willing for us to access the site on any Saturday morning via Montpellier St. Plan: to trim overhanging branches etc. We need people with chain saws, use of a trailer ( Rainer has volunteered his but can’t be there on a Saturday for the next six weeks at least), loppers and weed eaters.
 Suggested date Sat 29th Feb 2020. To be confirmed at our next meeting.  
Open forum 

Agreed: we will trial meeting at Number works 90 Crawford St for our next meeting on thurs 27th Feb. 
NB: In addition to angle parking in Crawford St, there is also parking in Bond street ( nip through by the car wash car park). 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Meeting closed at approx 9.20pm. 
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